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. WATERLOO .






FALL GENERAL MEETING - MINUTES
Monday, November 13, 2017
Conestoga Place
5:00 p.m.
1.
Call to order; prayer and pledge 
2.
Appointment of Chairperson: Dorothea Kruger
3.
Appointment of Steering Committee:  Carol Knight /  Kim Ames
4.
Challenge of Assembly: Only Ontario English Catholic Teacher Association members can be in attendance of this meeting. If you are not a member, please leave the room until the business of this assembly is complete. 
5.
Report of Sergeant-at-Arms: Sharon Farrow / John Kearns
· 12 Secondary 38 Elementary 14 Occasional Teachers in attendance
6.
Consideration of Agenda:

Motion: Michael Devoy / Breanne Hureau

“That the agenda of the Fall General Meeting of November 13, 2017 be approved as received.”








CARRIED
7.
Consideration of Minutes of Annual General Meeting of May 08, 2017:

Motion: Simon Dallimore / Sharon Farrow
 “That the minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the OECTA Waterloo Unit of May 8, 2017, be approved as received.”




CARRIED
8.
Introduction of 2017 – 2018 Executive:
President: Patrick Etmanski, Past President: Christine Stockie,
VP-Secondary: Ed Wyse, VP-Elementary: Simon Dallimore, 
VP-Occasional: Jeannette Cowen, Treasurer: Mark Devlin, 
Recording Secretary: Amy Tuka, Secondary Assistant CEO: Kelly Tronko, 
Secondary Councillor: Ted Mukhar, Secondary Councillor: Michael Kearns, 
Elementary Assistant CEO: Dorothea Kruger,                                                   Elementary Councillor: Heather Poje-Fascinato, Elementary Councillor: Sharon Farrow, 
Occasional Assistant CEO: John Kearns, Occasional Councillor: Janet Matic, Occasional Councillor: Giuseppe Sicoli. 
Bargaining Unit Recording Secretaries- Secondary: Breanne Hureau,  

Elementary: Mary Diemert, Occasional: Vacant
9.
Motion: Unit Executive

“That the Association Members approve the slate of Associate Representatives for the 2017-2018 school year as amended.”
· Removal of Kyle Sutter as he is now permanent and cannot be an occasional representative








CARRIED

10.
Report of the Treasurer
· There has been some big news regarding our Business Loan (Mortgage) with RBC. It is now paid off and we are working with a Over Draft Line of Credit at a much lower interest rate.

· We are going to be closing our accounts at RBC and using TD as our only and primary banking institution.
· Payment of $50,000 portion of renovation costs

· Revision of the Spring Budget by Finance Committee and Unit Executive for approval at our AGM

a) Report of the Unit Audit done by Rosann Arudini – OECTA Provincial

Motion: Finance Committee
“That the June 30, 2017 year end Audit of OECTA Waterloo be accepted as received.”








CARRIED
b) Approval of the 2017-2018 Unit Budget

Motion: Unit Executive
“That the Association Members approve the expected costs of the renovation to a total of $115 000.”







CARRIED





Motion: Unit Executive

“That the Association Members approve an increase of the mileage allowance from 45 cents per mile to 47 cents per kilometre.”



CARRIED

Motion: Finance Committee
“That the 2017-2018 Budget of the OECTA Waterloo be approved as received.”










CARRIED
11.
Explanation of Voting Cards 
Secondary – BLUE,  Elementary – PINK, Occasional – YELLOW, ALL

12.
Bylaw Resolutions: 
Motion: Elementary Bargaining Unit

“That EBU bylaw 1.2.3.1.12 be amended by the deletion of ‘and the Unit Finance Committee’.”









CARRIED
Motion: Elementary Bargaining Unit
“That EBU bylaw 1.2.7.2.2.5 be deleted.”




CARRIED
Motion: Occasional Bargaining Unit
“That OTBU bylaw 1.2.3.1.11 be amended by the deletion of ‘and the Unit Finance Committee’.” 









CARRIED
Motion: Occasional Bargaining Unit
“That OTBU bylaw 1.2.7.2.2.5 be deleted.”



CARRIED
Motion: Secondary Bargaining Unit
“That SBU bylaw 1.2.3.1.12 be amended by the deletion of ‘and the Unit Finance Committee’.”









CARRIED
Motion: Secondary Bargaining Unit
“That SBU bylaw 1.2.7.2.2.5 be deleted.”




CARRIED
Motion: Unit Executive
“That Unit bylaw 1.4.1.5 be amended by the addition of ‘or other method deemed appropriate for the current meeting by the Unit Executive’ after ‘hands’.”












CARRIED
Motion: Unit Executive
 “That Unit bylaw 1.5.2.2 be deleted.”




CARRIED
Motion: Unit Executive
“That By-law 1.5.12.3.1 be amended by the addition of the word  ‘Teacher’ prior to the first occurance of ‘Bargaining Unit’ and by replacing ‘Release Officer’ with ‘Teacher Bargaining Unit Vice President’.”






CARRIED
Motion: Unit Executive
“That By-law 1.6.3.6.1.8 be amended by addition of the words ‘, as allowed’  after the word ‘Unit’.”












CARRIED
13.
Report of the President: Patrick Etmanski
· Your release officers were in Toronto last week for Council of Presidents. One of the hottest topics was OTIP benefits. The CEO of OTIP was present at Council to listen and he did address some concerns. Please contact the OECTA office if you are having any difficulties with OTIP. The good news is that most people are having no difficulties with OTIP at all. We’ve heard from 1-2% of teachers here in Waterloo.  Everyone else is quite happy with their service.
· Institute for Catholic Education Symposium – Renewing the Promise - Tomorrow and Wednesday, the Institute for Catholic Education (ICE) will gather our Catholic community together for a provincial conversation on Catholic education, focusing on the theme “Renewing the Promise:  Exploring the Critical Role of Catholic Education in Contemporary Society”. The symposium will be held in partnership with the French Catholic education community. Attending on behalf of OECTA Waterloo is Ed Wyse (VP Secondary) and Patrick Etmanski (President).
· Fail-to-Fills / OT shortage - Nothing has taken up more of our time in the office than this issue.  The number of calls and emails is astounding.  We all have brought concerns forward at Labour Management meetings.  We’ve meT directly with the Board about this one specific issue.  We learned last week at Council of Presidents that this is not a Waterloo issue or a Catholic Board issue.

· OECTA Provincial AGM – Consider filling out Application Form for the AGM in March.  The due date for this form is Friday November 17. 
· Structures Committee - The Structure Committee hit a small snag last week when the OT representative on the committee accepted a full time position and became ineligible to be part of the committee.  We really want this committee to get up and running!
Motion: Unit Executive
“That Association Members approve Patrick Power to the Structures Committee.”










CARRIED

· Warren Grafton – First Vice President OECTA Provincial

The elections for Provincial Executive take place at the AGM every March.  Again this year, our Warren is running for re-election for the position of First Vice President.  As such, the Association Members at an AGM need to endorse him.  


Motion: Unit Executive

 “That the Association Members endorse Warren Grafton’s campaign for Provincial Executive.”  











CARRIED

Motion: Unit Executive

“That the Association Members approve donating $200, from account 5420 (AGM-Unit Funded) for Warren Grafton’s campaign for Provincial Executive.”
Please see the first motion under Report of the President in the agenda.











CARRIED
Motion: Unit Executive

“That the Association Members authorize the President and the Treasurer to donate up to $1.00 per FTE member to (a) charitable cause(s) brought up at Provincial AGM.”







CARRIED
Questions:
· Kindergarten Teachers / DECE Arbitration: If a Kindergarten Teacher is left alone without your ECE please track this. A form will come from OECTA office
· Can we make it more equitable for planning FSL and itinerant teachers to fill in Failure to Fill in the schools? Some are being called multiple times to do this in a school while others are not.

· It is hard to believe only 2% have problems with OTIP. We need people to call the office and report problems to make these numbers more accurate.  
14.
Report of the VP Secondary: Ed Wyse
· Workplace Inspection Team (WIT) inspections of the schools at Elementary and Secondary schools to complete monthly. We need members on this team at each school. The Health and Safety committee is working on issues around the WIT teams.
· ON-Calls: If you are assigned and you are pass your hours, you must do that on-call and then let Waterloo OECTA office know immediately. Grievances are being filled. Unfortunately, this is a slow process before we get the results. 

15.
Report of the VP Elementary: Simon Dallimore
· Thanks to all members for the support he has received. Recognition of all the hard work everyone does.
· Time line on Inclement Weather Grievance? There has been 1 meeting and 2 more to come. Please send in the reports. Five reports have come in to the office. This is important data to have in our discussions with the School Board.
· Who calls the rain day when the principal is not there? It is to be the principal, even if by phone and communicated through the Administration Assistant. Not the designate. 
16.
Report of the VP Occasional: Jeannette Cowen
· Staffing / Failure to fill daily assignments: Permanent: We might say “We are no longer in Kansas anymore” when describing permanent postings. It’s hard to believe that three years ago we were telling people 7 years. It is no longer a surprise to hear of OTs getting permanent positions within two years of coming to the Board. Some teachers have received permanent positions before getting onto the LTO List. With the hearing and tech positions, this is not surprising, but when a senior English/Religion posting goes outside the LTO List, we know things are changing. Similarly, a combined posting with senior Law had to be reposted to drop the Law requirement. Many of the tech positions need to be reposted outside of the current OT Roster. French, is as always a demand that the Board struggles to fill. 
· Permanent: We are up to 86 permanent postings for this school year already, compared to a total of 84 for all of 2016-2017. 
17.
Members’ Concerns: none brought forth
18.
Committee Reports:
We strongly encourage teachers who are not elected to the Unit Executive consider being involved in one of our many committees!  
· Finance (Patrick O’Donnell): looking for new members. April 30th next meeting
· Continuing Education (Ed Wyse):
· Legislation (Michael Devoy): Thank you being patience with the resolutions. Thank you to Jeanette for the format of bringing forth motions and setting up the information
· Health and Safety (Colette Baker):  
 
· Human Rights (Janet Matic):
· Recognition (Giuseppe Sicoli):
· Professional Development (Sharon Farrow) – Young Authors submissions soon!
· Status of Women (Suzanne Johnson): Donations collected today. 
· Beginning Teachers (Nancy Santos): Teachers in first 5 years event coming up at Edelweiss.
· Spiritual (John Kearns): Unit Mass Dec 14th., Sunrise Ceremony May 31st 
· Social (Marc Koechl):
· Political Advisory (Andrew Gordon): Provincial Election will happen this year. Please be aware. Education policies are the most important to our members. We are engaging all the political parties to keep Education in the fore front. 
· Building (Marc Koechl): Renovations are nearing completion and will hopefully have an open house Thursday Dec 7th 3-6.
· Nominations (Christine Stockie):
· Structures Committee (Patrick Etmanski):
19.
Labour: Ed Wyse 

· Our involvement is important as we can support all Labour issues: Caring for others, Health and Safety. We are part of a greater movement to support workers! The following comment was made by the General Secretary about our involvement in the Ontario Federation of Labour, the Canadian Labour Congress and other labour and social justice initiatives: “We can sit in our own little corner or be part of a greater movement to improve the lives of workers and Canadian society”.

20.
New Business: none 
21.
Adjournment:



Motion: Sharon Farrow / Ed Wyse


“That the meeting be adjourned at 6:20 pm.”
